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Vector Control District of Malheur County 
Mailing Address 454 12th St N OR, 97918  Phone 541-709-7478  Email MCVCD23@outlook.com
February 7, 2024

Meeting opened at 11:30
Attendance: Terry Oft, Kelly Peterson, Jimmy Simpson, Jeremy Evers, Megan Bernard, Mary Jo Evers. 

Kelly motions to approve previous meeting minutes, Jimmy seconds passed unanimously. 

Financial Report: 
Checking: $42,532.48 LGIP: $466,932.74
Farmers check showed up today in the amount of $26,150.00 for the pickup and will be placed in the bank today. The audit review is finished, and it will be presented and approved at the next meeting. There was another check issued to Azelis due to the change of address for Azelis billing department. The first check that was sent out was voided. Mary Jo also informed the board that there was an unemployment claim filed for Karla due to her being a seasonal worker. There were two checks written to Special Districts Insurance Service (SDIS) one is for annual benefits for the shop and its inventory along with vehicles. The second one is for employee health benefits for Megan. 
Operations Report: 

Amber lights and batteries were delivered on 1/22. Also all chemical has been delivered as of January 23. Megan published the job application for seasonal monitors in the Malheur Enterprise, District website and Facebook page. The application will close on March 5th. Megan submitted the districts pesticide use plan to the State and Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife. Megan should have a response by March. The district will also attend the Owyhee Field days being held on April 21-22. Megan spoke with Lorinda with the county regarding a fleet number to use for Auto Ranch. Matt from the Auto Ranch reached out and will be emailing a list of vehicles that Megan and the board can go over. Megan looked over and presented service plans for SpotX to the board members. Service plans are attached to the meeting minutes for reference. After going over the service plans and the cost, Kelly motions to approve the purchase of 2 SpotX devices and the advance plan Jimmy seconds and passed unanimously.
Next meeting is set for March 7, 2024 at the Plaza Inn, Ontario, Oregon 97914

Meeting closed 1:46pm 
